
PROCEEDINGS: Hancock Co.
HANCOCK COUNTY

BOARD OF SUPERVISORS
November 30, 2020

Garner, Iowa
	 The Hancock County, Iowa, 
Board of Supervisors met in ad-
journed session on the above cap-
tioned date pursuant to adjourn-
ment with Supervisors Florence 
(Sis) Greiman, Gary Rayhons, and 
Jerry J. Tlach present. Absent: 
none.
	 The minutes of November 23, 
2020 meeting were read and ap-
proved.
	 A public hearing was held on 
the permit application for Pin Oak 
Farms, LLP, for increase in animals 
only in an existing swine confine-
ment facility located in section 33, 
Ellington Township. Certification 
that publication as to the date and 
time of the hearing was on file in 
the Auditor’s Office. Those present 
for the hearing were Supervisors 
Tlach, Greiman, and Rayhons, 
Auditor Michelle K. Eisenman, and 
Hancock County Engineer Jere-
my Purvis. Present from the public 
were Bob Kern, present via Go to 
Meeting: Kent Krause, Mitch Baum 
and Rob Hillesland-Globe Gazette. 
Kent Krause spoke in regards to the 
application. There were no written 
or oral comments for or against 
the application. On motion by Su-
pervisor Tlach to close the public 
hearing, seconded by Supervisor 
Rayhons. All ayes. On motion by 
Supervisor Rayhons, seconded by 
Supervisor Tlach and carried, the 
Board voted to unanimously ap-
prove the application. This recom-
mendation will be forwarded onto 
the Iowa Department of Natural 
Resources, as defined by law.
	 A public hearing was held on the 
permit application for Rome Farms, 
LLP, for increase in animals only in 
an existing swine confinement fa-

cility located in section 8, Garfield 
Township. Certification that publica-
tion as to the date and time of the 
hearing was on file in the Auditor’s 
Office. Those present for the hear-
ing were Supervisors Tlach, Grei-
man, and Rayhons, Auditor Michelle 
K. Eisenman and Hancock County 
Engineer Jeremy Purvis. Present 
from the public were Bob Kern and 
Angela Nelson-KIOW, present via 
Go to Meeting: Mitch Baum, Rob 
Hillesland-Globe Gazette, and Kent 
Krause. Kent Krause spoke in re-
gards to the application. There were 
no written or oral comments for or 
against the application. On motion 
by Supervisor Rayhons to close the 
public hearing, seconded by Su-
pervisor Tlach. All ayes. On motion 
by Supervisor Tlach, seconded by 
Supervisor Rayhons and carried, 
the Board voted to unanimously ap-
prove the application. This recom-
mendation will be forwarded onto 
the Iowa Department of Natural 
Resources, as defined by law.
	 On motion by Supervisor Tlach, 
seconded by Supervisor Ray-
hons and carried unanimously, 
the Board gave approval to the 
following: Signed Memorandum of 
Understanding with The Office of 
the Chief Information Officer of the 
State of Iowa (OCIO) for enhanced 
security services. Approved Han-
cock County Payee Program effec-
tive December 1, 2020.
	 No further business to come 
before the Board, motion made to 
adjourn at 10:59 a.m. by Supervisor 
Rayhons and carried. All Supervi-
sors present voting, “Aye,” session 
to adjourn and will meet again on 
December 7, 2020.
	 ATTEST:
	 Michelle K. Eisenman, Auditor
	 Florence (Sis) Greiman, Chair
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